
October 2022 Meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club 

 

Officers present were: 

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Mike Masten 

 

Guests applying for membership: 

Meeting # 

1st  Drake Kalb, Chad Runkle 

 

2nd Jason Stansberry, Paul Krugel, Michael Kurnel, Mike Miller  

 

3rd  Joshua Carr 

 

Voted in as a full member   Joshua Carr 

 

# of Members Present - 19 
 

 

Secretary - The reading of last month’s minutes was waived and approved. September minutes approved per changes. 

 
 

Treasurer’s report given and approved. 

Opening Balance  $ 11,779.32    

Expenses  $      606.77   Picnic Supplies & Email Platform 

Deposits  $      101.50    

Closing Balance  $ 11,274.05    

Petty Cash  $      102.75    

Junior League  $   1,100.86    

 
Vice President report – 

Bids are being taken to replace the siding on the rifle house. 

One bid has been given for a commercial landscaping service to mow, more are being sought. 

The porta-jon is being replaced and moved to the south west corner of the parking lot for easier access. 

 
 

Executive Officer report – 

Not present, no report 
 

League Secretary report –  

Thursday night bullseye league still shooting at 7pm. 

The 1800 bullseye matches attendance is down 30% this year due to Covid and attendance problems. The last 1800 was 

October 1st.  The winning competitors in the 1800 matches have contributed their winning to our youth league in the 

amount of $125. 

We are looking into the possibility of Military and CCW matches for next year. 

 

Chief Security & Safety Officer report –  

There was a safety class for 2 prospective members in September. 

There will be a CCW class in the spring for both members and guests.  Fee for members to be $25 and for guests $100. 
 

Special Events Coordinator –  

Reminder that the LPRC Family Picnic will be held October 22nd at the range.  If you haven’t contacted Clarke Lamkins 

That you will be attending please email him at   Pioneers1880@Yahoo.com   or phone 951-285-1488. 

 

 Membership Committee report –  

One new member voted in, 6 prospective members. 

 

Old Business: 

Vote was taken for the election of Officers for 2023 

By unanimous vote the following were elected for the 2023 term which starts with the 2023 February meeting. 
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○ Pres - Trent Stepp 
○ VP - Jim Tawney 
○ Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen 
○ Secretary - Dan Turner 
○ League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm 
○ Exec. Officer - Bryan Cinelli 
○ Chief Sec. & Safety Officer - Frank Ventresca 
○ Special Events Coord - Clarke Lamkins 
○ Technical Officer - Caleb Huckens 
 

Reminder that ORPA raffle tickets are available from Trent Stepp 

The VFW where we meet is having a raffle for firearms on Labor Day Tickets available at the Bar. 

 

New Business: 

No new business discussed 
 

 

 

Member Recognition: 
 

Brad and Key Stoddard were recognized for their work repairing the 50yd backstop. 

 

Rule Review:  

Shotguns are allowed at the range with some conditions. At the 50ft range birdshot only and please be aware of the 

Damage that could be caused to the backstop.  Slugs on the rifle range, again be aware of the damage to backstops. 
 

50/50 Raffle:  $66 collected  Rex Thompson was the winner. 

 

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club 
Officers for 2022 
President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350 

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002 

Treasurer - Jeff Williamson (813) 382-2625   

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046   email: secretary@lprcohio.com 

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791 

Executive Officer - Brad Sodders (614) 359-1359 

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782 

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488 

Technical Officer – Caleb Huckins  

Membership Chairman - Mike Masten (740) 503-8761 

  

NRA #C5851 

DCM #24176 

 

 

 


